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January 7, 2020 

 

NOTICE OF CHANGE TO TEXT AS ORIGINALLY PROPOSED 

 

The California Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation (CDCR) Division of Juvenile Justice (Division) 
is providing notice of proposed changes to the Department’s regulations concerning Citizens and 
Nationals of a Foreign Country, which were published in the California Regulatory Notice Register on 
June 21, 2019.  The Division is providing notice of these proposed changes and an opportunity for public 
comment in accordance with Government Code section 11346.8(c) and California Code of Regulations 
(CCR), Title 1, section 44.  You are receiving this notice because you provided written comments 
(including comments submitted via email) or expressed an interest in receiving notice of changes 
regarding this rulemaking action. 
 
Enclosed with this Notice of Change to Text as Originally Proposed, please find an Addendum to the 
Initial Statement of Reasons (ISOR) and revised regulatory text.  The Addendum to the ISOR is to address 
changes made to the regulatory text that remove unnecessary language and address clarity issues. 
 
To provide notice of the proposed changes to the public, this notice is posted on the CDCR Internet 
website at:  https://www.cdcr.ca.gov/juvenile-justice/djj-regulations/pending-djj-rules/. 
 
The comment period for these changes will close on January 30, 2020.  Please submit comments by 
email to DJJ-PPR@cdcr.ca.gov or in writing to the Division’s contact person at the address below before 
the close of the public comment period.  Comments must be received no later than 5:00 p.m. on January 
30, 2020.  Only those comments relating directly to the amendments that are indicated by double 
underline or double strikethrough will be considered. 
 
Inquiries regarding this notice should be directed to Shelly Jones, DJJ Regulations, Division of Juvenile 
Justice, P.O. Box 588501, Elk Grove, CA 95758, by telephone at (916) 683-7473, or email at 
shelly.jones@cdcr.ca.gov.  In the event the contact person is unavailable, inquiries should be directed to 
Sandi Becker at (916) 683-7467. 
 

Original signed by 

 
 
Heather Bowlds, Psy.D 
Director (A) 
Division of Juvenile Justice 


